OSF HealthCare does not Discriminate

OSF HealthCare complies with applicable Federal civil rights laws and does not discriminate on the basis of race, color,
national origin, age, disability, sex, religion, gender identity, sexual orientation, inability to pay or because payment for services is
made under Medicare, Medicaid, or the Children’s Health Insurance Program (CHIP). OSF HealthCare does not exclude people or
treat them differently because of race, color, national origin, age, disability, sex, religion, gender identity, sexual orientation, inability
to pay or because payment for services is made under Medicare, Medicaid, or the Children’s Health Insurance Program (CHIP).

OSF HealthCare:
e Provides free aids and services to people with disabilities to communicate effectively with us, such as:
o Qualified sign language interpreters
o Written information in other formats (large print, audio, accessible electronic formats, other formats)
e Provides free language services to people whose primary language is not English, such as:
o Qualified interpreters
o Information written in other languages

If you need these services, contact any Staff or Office Supervisor/Manager.

If you believe that OSF HealthCare has failed to provide these services or discriminated in another way on the basis
of race, color, national origin, age, disability, sex, religion, gender identity, sexual orientation, inability to pay or because payment
for services is made under Medicare, Medicaid, or the Children’s Health Insurance Program (CHIP), you can file a grievance with:
Ministry Section 504 Compliance Officer, 800 NE Glen Oak Avenue, Peoria, IL 61603-3200, (309) 308-5978, TTY 711.
You can file a grievance in person, by phone, or by mail. If you need help filing a grievance, the Ministry Section 504
Compliance Officer is available to help you at (309) 308-5978 or OSF.Compliance@osfhealthcare.org.

You can also file a civil rights complaint with the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services, Office for
Civil Rights, electronically through the Office for Civil Rights Complaint Portal, available at
https://ocrportal.hhs.gov/ocr/portal/lobby.jsf, or by mail or phone at:

U.S. Department of Health and Human Services
200 Independence Avenue, SW

Room 509F, HHH Building

Washington, D.C. 20201

(800) 368-1019, (800) 537-7697 (TDD)

Complaint forms are available at http://www.hhs.gov/ocr/office/file/index.html.
ATENCION: si habla espafiol, tiene a su disposicion servicios gratuitos de asistencia lingiiistica.
UWAGA: Jezeli méwisz po polsku, mozesz skorzysta¢ z bezptatnej pomocy jezykowe;.
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PAUNAWA: Kung nagsasalita ka ng Tagalog, maaari kang gumamit ng mga serbisyo ng tulong sa wika nang walang bayad.
BHUMAHMUE: Eciu BBl rOBOpUTE HA PYCCKOM SI3bIKE, TO BaM JOCTYITHBI O€CIUIaTHBIC YCITYTH TIEpeBO/Ia.
CHU Y: Néu ban noi Tiéng Viét, c6 cac dich vu ho tro ngon ngit mién phi danh cho ban.
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ATTENZIONE: In caso la lingua parlata sia l'italiano, sono disponibili servizi di assistenza linguistica gratuiti.
ACHTUNG: Wenn Sie Deutsch sprechen, stehen Thnen kostenlos sprachliche Hilfsdienstleistungen zur Verfiigung.
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KUJDES: Nése flitni shqip, pér ju ka n€ dispozicion shérbime t€ asistencés gjuhésore, pa pagesé.

ATTENTION : Si vous parlez frangais, des services d'aide linguistique vous sont proposés gratuitement.



